
 

              Governing Board Regular Meeting of April 13, 2022 
 
 

The Contra Costa Community College District (4CD) Governing Board conducted a regular 
meeting on Wednesday, April 13, 2022, beginning at 4:00 p.m., followed by closed session, and 
continuation of public session at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Reception for Newly Tenured Faculty and Classified Professional of the Year 
The Governing Board held a reception to honor 4CD’s 2022 Classified Professional of the Year, 
Los Medanos College’s Teresa Ferguson, and recognized the faculty members listed below, 
who achieved tenure status. 
 

Los Medanos College (LMC):  Cameron Bluford, Marcella Lapriore, Russell  
     Pedersen, Diwa Ramos, Therese Shideler, Star  
     Steers, Phillip Torres, Jeremy Weed 

 
Resolutions Approved 
The Governing Board unanimously approved the resolutions listed below. 

 In Support of Community College Month, April 2022; 

 Endorsing the Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee under the District’s Property and 
Liability Insurance Coverage; and 

 Continuing Governing Board Authority to Hold Virtual Meetings Pursuant to Assembly 
Bill 361. 

 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 

 a CCC renewal agreement with Catholic Charities of the East Bay for selected student 
workers to participate in an off-campus work study program; 

 a new DVC agreement with Paradigm Shift for speaking engagements to the Upward 
Bound Program; 

 a 4CD renewal agreement with Regroup to provide emergency notification platform 
services for students and staff through various methods; and 
 

Contra Costa College (CCC):  Jennifer Griest, Jared Romero, John Stanford 
 
Diablo Valley College (DVC):  Nicholas Amato, Lisa Ang, Alberto Aranda,   
     Rochelle Burnaford, Kimberly Galbraith, Kelly Kadi,  
     Azim Khan, Laura Lo, Shuleen Martin, Emily Moss,  
     Taylor Oliver, Erin Palmer, Emma Rogers, Achilles  
     Speliotopoulos, Dominic Tardivel, Evangeline Ward 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Dr. Judy E. Walters, President (Ward 2) • Fernando Sandoval, Vice President (Ward 5) • John E. 

Márquez, Secretary (Ward 1) • Rebecca Barrett (Ward 3) • Andy Li (Ward 4) • Austin Green. Student 

Trustee 
 

 



 a new LMC agreement with Hanover Research Council to provide continuous access to 
professional and certified researchers, an online library of previously commissioned 
studies, and proprietary dashboards compiled by institutional data. 

 
Student Trustee Privileges Approved 
The Governing Board approved continuation of the following Student Trustee privileges to May 
12, 2023: 
 

 express the student position with an advisory vote on matters that do not pertain to 
collective bargaining, confidential human resources and legal matters discussed in 
closed session; and 

 receive compensation of $450.00 per month. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of Linda Chaney, retired District Office Senior Payroll 
Technician; Angelina Campos, retired CCC Office Assistant; Louis Dildy, retired Grounds 
Worker II; Karen Walker, retired DVC Customer Service Clerk;  and Brownette Hopkins, retired 
DVC Accountant II. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, MAY 11, 2022, AT 6:00 P.M. 


